CITY OF LYNNWOOD NOTICE OF APPLICATION, SEPA AND IMPENDING DECISION
Convoy Parking Design Review (File No. PDR-009995-2022)  
Application and Project Description: On July 5, 2022, Ed Minshull on behalf of Conax Properties USA INC applied for a Project Design Review (PDR) permit to construct 42 stall parking lot and pave the reminder of an undeveloped site for outdoor storage and fleet parking on a 4.48-acre (210,697 sf) property zoned Light Industrial (LI). The proposal includes landscaping and a new entry drive to the storage yard from 60th Ave W. 
Location: 5804 204th Street SW, Lynnwood (Parcel: 27042000100100).                                                                                                                                                    

Project Design Review Approval: This project requires compliance with Project Design Review per Chapter 21.25 of the Lynnwood Municipal Code (LMC). The Development and Business Services Director will make a decision on this application regarding compliance with Citywide Design Guidelines no sooner than October 21, 2022 (15 days after the date of this notice).
State Environmental Policy Act: The Responsible Official has reviewed the proposed project for probable adverse environmental impacts and expects to issue a Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS).  The Optional DNS process is being used pursuant to WAC 197-11-355. This may be your only opportunity to comment on the environmental impacts of the proposal. The proposal may include mitigation measures under applicable codes, and the project review process may incorporate or require mitigation measures regardless of whether an EIS is prepared.
Other Permits Required: Additional permits, including but not limited to grading, building, mechanical, electrical permits, and sign permits will also be needed by the applicant. 
Comments and Contact: The file on this project is maintained with the Development and Business Services department. If you have questions or would like to view the file, please contact Sierra Carson, AICP, Planning Consultant, at 425-250-5206 or scarson@lynnwoodwa.gov. Comments concerning this project should be made in writing and delivered to the City of Lynnwood Development and Business Services office or emailed to the staff contact listed above. Comments must be received by Thursday, October 20, 2022. Only those persons who provide written comments in accordance with LMC 1.35.333 may appeal the decision. Please reference file number PDR-009995-2022 when contacting the office.
Applicant Contact: Ed Minshull 206-325-2553 edm@lmueller.com
Date of this Notice: October 6, 2022
COMMENT PERIOD ENDS: October 20, 2022
